Hospital Bulletin - cont'd

Schreiber - Bill Kirkpatrick 824-2759 or 824-2435; Dorothy Rummery 824-2197; Terrace Bay - Hugh Boudreau 825-36II; Pat Buck 825-3280; Rena McAdam 825-3675.

Public Relations Committee.

SUPERIORS HOCKEY NEWS

The players and executive of the Terrace
Bay Superiors wish to thank their many friends
and fans who have given us their support.

As a new hockey club we have been faced with many difficulties which, with much help from coutless people, we have been able to overcome. Special thanks to Miss Debbie Vienneau, Mr. Bruce Scott and the Minor Hockey Association and Mr. Ron Lang and the Terrace Bay Raiders.

With a year's experience behind us, we are looking forward to a much better season next year. Your continued support will go a long way towards making it a success. Please endeavour to help us also during the next few months with our fund raising projects. This is an essential part of icing a team.

The Terrace Bay Superiors also wish to take this opportunity to extend their congratulations to the Schreiber North Stars and the Schreiber Midgets for winning their respective league divisions. Best of luck to both these teams as they take on their next opponents.

Once again, thanks to all for supporting us this year. Support Terrace Bay hockey.

The Players and Executive, Terrace Bay Superiors.

The conclusion of a fifty hour adult training course was celebrated with a pot luck supper which was greatly enjoyed by the three evening sewing groups on March I5th. in the Home Economics room of Terrace Bay Campus.

Contests were held by teacher Mrs. Helen
Brooks - each contest pertaining to sewing.
Members paraded around tables to display their
hand made apparel which consisted of various
garmets signifying the patience of the teacher

Forty-three certificates for sewing courses of beginners and advanced were presented by Mrs. Ruth Mulligan, guest of the evening and Principal of Adult Education.

Recipients included members from Terrace Bay, Schreiber and Rossport.

Members are looking forward to the fall term for classes to resume again.

HALF-LOADING REGULATIONS

Half-Loading Regulations will go into effect on all Highways and Secondary Roads in the Thunder Bay District EXCEPT the following:

- (1) All of Highway 11.
- (2) All of Highway 11B.
- (3) All of Highway 17.
- (4) All of Highway 61.
- (5) Highway 102 from 4.6 Miles East of Highway 11 at Sistonen's Corners Easterly to Highway 11 in Thunder Bay.
- (6) Highway 584 from Highway 11 to the South Limit of Geraldton.
- (7) Highway 589 from Highway 11 to Highway 591.
- (8) Highway 590 from Thunder Bay City Limits to Murillo.
- (9) All of Highway 623.
- (10) All of Highway 628.
- AT 12:01 A.M., MONDAY, MARCH 19, 1973. (Unless Otherwise Notified).

During Half-Loading Season, no special permits for overloading or house moving will be issued on any Highway in this District.

R.W. FRANKS, District Engineer



MINISTRY OF TRANSPORTATION AND COMMUNICATIONS

WORLD DAY OF PRAYER

The Women's World Day of Prayer in Schreiber was held in St. Andrew's United Church. Mrs. June Dukes, the hostess leader, was assisted by Mrs. Rena Ross of Holy Angels Church and Mrs. Helen Jartus of St. John's Anglican Church.

Others taking part included Mrs.Hazel Bailey, Mrs. Irene Borutski, Mrs. Flora Bryson, Mrs. Beth Macadam, Mrs. Helen Stokes, Mrs. Margaret Spillane, Mrs. Bernice Whent and Mrs. Norah McGuire. The offering was taken by Mrs. Annie Niemi and Mrs. Claire Power.

Mr. Tony Boodhas, formerly of Trinidad was the guest speaker.

Miss Wendy Weaver, the church organist, accompanied the ecumenical choir in a specially selected number.

Following the service a social hour was enjoyed when lunch was served by a committee convened by Mrs. Hazel Bailey.